
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
5 FEBRUARY 2020 
TERM 1,  WEEK 2 
 

Kia ora koutou katoa, Talofa lava, Kia orana, 
 

Week 2 has been great.  The Tamariki have come into school very 
happy and enthusiastic. 
 
Congratulations to our new Leaders, PALs and Cultural Leaders.  We 
are looking forward to a great year.  Our PALs head off on Friday 
for some guidance on how to do their roles. 
 
Thank you to everyone who came to last night’s Meet the Teacher 
Evening.  Please remember to keep in contact with your child’s 
teacher if you have any queries.  We want to make sure that we are 
supporting you and your child. 
 
Our Value this week is …. 

Whanaungatanga – Relationships 
Mā te tuakana te teina e tōtika, mā te teina te tuakana e tōtika. 

The older will lead the younger and the younger will lead the older. 
 

Swimming Sports – next week our juniors will have their swimming 
display on Thursday 20.  More information will come to you later. 
 
Optimist Yachting – our Y6 tamariki will be trying this next week.  
This will be an exciting time for them! 
 
Trips – during the year we have a number of trips and will need your 
support.  To enable parents/caregivers to do this, you must be 
Police Vetted. If you think you would like to help, please contact 
Anna in the office for the paperwork required. 
 
Sport HB – we have been fortunate to have been offered a few 
programmes from Sport HB. 
One is an Active Hub where they will come to school and set up 
stations and have fun.  This will be afterschool and everyone will be 
able to attend.  All participants will get a sausage at the end.  
Parents will need to collect their child/ren at the end.  I will let you 
know when this will begin. 

 
please refer to our calendar for further events. 
http://www.raureka.school.nz/calendar.html 

 

 
Greg Riceman 
Principal 
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 
Value Award Recipients 
Back Row:      Kobe David, Jaya Gardiner, Khloe Gardner, Alex Horua. 
Middle Row:  Peyton Clarke, Hannah Bayley, Lacey Chilton, Jessie Gabrielle. 
Front Row:     Numia Kitiona-Numia, Savannah-Dolly Hammond, Kirana Susanto, 
                         Nganoki Rahui-Catley.    

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Cultural Leaders 
Tipene Kupa, Ataahua Ngahuka 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Our Values 

 
Respect          Responsibility          Resilience          Relationships 

               Whakaute  Haepapa      Pakari      Whanaungatanga 

 

VALUE OF THE WEEK 

We run a values programme where our four school values are promoted and celebrated. The 

children are using the values all the time.  Our teachers reinforce their use daily.  This week 

we are focussing on – Relationships – which means, interacting in a caring, respectful way to 

develop positive connections. 

Expected behaviour this week: be positive and ready to learn. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Value for Week 1,  Term 1 was… 
 

Whanaugatanga 
 

The following children received awards at our Friday Assembly: 
R1 Peyton Clarke, R2 Jessie Gabrielle, R3 Alex Horua, R4 Khloe Gardner, R5 Jaya Gardiner, R7 Hannah 
Bayley, R8 Lacey Chilton, R12 Kirana Susanto, R14 Nganoki Rahui-Catley, R15 Carter Nuku, R19 Kobe 
David, R20 Numia Kitiona-Numia, R21 Savanna-Dolly Hammond. 

 

Leaders 
Back Row:   Dennan Zurcher, Lexy Takiwa, Sahaildeep 
                      Kaila, Phoebe Wilson, Carter Scannell. 
Front Row:  Ollie Chalmers, Sophia Fergusson, Grace 
                      Carson, Polly Morton, Rayfe Jensen.  
 

 

PALs (Physical Activity Leaders) 
Back Row:   Katelyn Harrison, David Spargo, Jaya  
                     Gardiner, Javarn Ray, Kyah John, Ania  
                     Jones-Paniani, Kaitlin King. 
Front Row:  Addyson Craft, Olivia Gabrielle, Kyrah-Lee  
                     Tito, Khloe Gardner,Acacia Wilkins-Chadwick,   
                      Luke Hammond.  
Absent:        Melvin Olotua. 



C a l e n d a r 

Friday  14 February Wk 2 . Assembly speeches R7 

Mon. 17 – Thurs. 20 Feb. Wk 3 . Y6 Optimist Yachting 

Thu. 20 February Wk 3 . Junior swimming sports 

Friday 21 February Wk 3 . Assembly speeches R1 

Mon. 24 February Wk 4 . Senior swimming sports 

Fri. 28 February Wk 4 . Interschool swimming sports 

. Assembly speeches R8 

Wed. 4 March Wk 5 . School Photos being taken 

Thu. 5 March Wk 5 . Sausage Sizzle 

Fri. 6 March Wk 5 . TEACHER ONLY DAY – NO SCHOOL FOR CHILDREN 

Tue. 10 March Wk 6 . Y6 Camp Fundraising Carnival –  
SCHOOL CLOSES AT 12.30PM, THEN CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL @ 5.00PM 

Friday 13 March Wk 6 . Assembly speeches R14/15 

Mon. 16 March Wk 7 . Raureka School Supporters meeting 5.30pm – new members always welcome  

Friday 20 March Wk 7 . Assembly speeches R4 

Mon. 23 March Wk 8 . Easter Raffle tickets go home 

Friday 27 March Wk 8 . Assembly speeches R12/13 

Friday 3 April Wk 9 . Assembly speeches R19 

Thu. 9 April Wk 10 . TERM ONE ENDS 

. Easter Raffle Drawn 

. Mufti Day – gold coin donation  

Tue. 28 April Wk 1 . TERM TWO BEGINS 

Fri. 3 July Wk 10 . TERM TWO ENDS 

Mon. 20 July Wk 1 . TERM THREE BEGINS 

Fri. 25 September Wk 10 . TERM THREE ENDS 

Mon. 12 October Wk 1 . TERM FOUR BEGINS 

Wed. 16 December Wk 10 . TERM FOUR ENDS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

OTHER NOTICES: 
 

 School Uniform – this is compulsory.  No exceptions. 
 All children are required to have the school royal blue polo-shirt, royal blue hat, and on colder days the royal blue polar fleece jersey.  All of these 

are available at the school office.   
 The lower half of the uniform (short, longs, skorts, skirts) must be plain black and can be purchased in town No stripes, no flowers etc, can  
 be purchased in town. 

 Stationery  
All children should have stationery now. This is available via OfficeMax.  Just go in and state your child’s room number.  We will continue to sell top-
up supplies throughout the year. 

 Do your child’s records need updating? 
o moved house? 
o phone/cellphone numbers changed? 
o living arrangements changed? 
o emergency contacts changed? 
o medical details? 

 Bought lunches – these are available Tuesday and Friday only. You can order at either dairy and they are delivered to your child.  On the last Friday 
of every month we have Fish ‘n’ Chips – order via the office before 9.00am. 

 Healthy food only every other day.  WATER ONLY IS PERMITTED AT SCHOOL. 
 

Supervision for our patrollers.   
We again would be grateful for any parent who could spare ½ hr BEFORE  
SCHOOL ONLY, to assist our patrollers.  The children are fully trained; you just need to support/supervise with  
them as children arrive at school.  We need assistance on a Wednesday & Thursday for the front gate and Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday for 
the back gate. Please contact Chris at the office if you can help. If you helped last year and would like to continue, please still contact Chris .  You will 
need to be Police vetted for this. 
 
Medical Reminders 
We often have a few ‘bugs’ around the school. 

 A common one is a nasty cough/flu type illness.  Keep your children home if they have symptoms of this as it spreads easily. 

 If your child has had vomiting or diarrhoea, they MUST stay home for 2 days after the last event. This illness definitely spreads quickly around the 
school. 

 Headlice are always around so make sure that you check your child’s hair regularly (we suggest weekly) and treat the hair if necessary.  We have 
treatments available from school for free.  Just pop in and we can give you some. 

 If your child is at all unwell, please keep them home so that they don’t pass bugs on to other children.  Also if a child is feeling unwell they are not able 
to learn easily and are much better off at home snuggled up in bed. 

Don’t forget to contact the school office to let us know when your child is unwell please. 

 
 



 
PUBLIC NOTICES:    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maycenvale United Junior Football Club Registration 
Sunday March 1st – Regional Sports Park – 11am to 2.00pm 
Come and have a sausage sizzle and a play on the bouncy 
castle.  
Fees have  been set at $50 per child (including a photo) 

Girls only  teams as well as mixed teams. 
Any questions contact   
Trish 0272132135  trishlittle4@gmail.com 

 

Schools Instrumental Tuition Programme 2020 
Application forms are available at our school (or your child 
may already have been given one) 
Applications close 14 February 
 
This is a wonderful opportunity for your child. 
 
Ngaire Shand – Co-ordinator  Instrumental Tuition Prog. 

 



 


